

Chapel Chat

The weekly news from Chapel St Leonards Primary School

Issue 66 Circulation: 164 Date: Friday 13th December

Dear Parents/Carers,

As we start to get in the Christmas mood in school it has been lovely to spend the day today visiting classes and seeing the children enjoying their Christmas craft activities. The children are looking forward to our Christmas Craft Fair on Monday after school in the Hall. We hope to see lots of you there!

Please have a look at the diary dates for the times of our remaining Key Stage 2 Christmas events that you are invited to.

As we enter the last week of term our Whole School attendance for this term has improved which is excellent as this is a long term and a term when coughs, colds and snuffles are around the most. Thank you for encouraging your children to 'keep going' and only keeping them off school if they really are ill.

Graham Almond - Headteacher

Christmas Jumper Day

On Wednesday as well as being our whole school Christmas Dinner it is Christmas Jumper Day. Children can come to school in a Christmas jumper instead of their school sweatshirt. No donation - just for fun!

Christmas Craft Fair

Christmas Craft Fa Our Christmas Craft Fair is being organised by the children. We will set up the Hall and open the green Key Stage 1 gates at 3.00pm. We will also be holding our school uniform 'Swap Shop' for this term at the same time.



Diary Dates:

Dates for your

Monday 16th December

Christmas Craft Fair (School Hall) 3.00pm

Tuesday 17th December

Y3/4 Christmas Songs (School Hall) 2.40pm

Wednesday 18th December

Whole School Christmas Dinner and Christmas Jumper Day (no donation)

Year 5/6 singing 'Carols around the Tree' 3.00pm

Thursday 19th December

End of Term 2

Monday 6th January 2019

8.45am: Start of Term 3



'Carols around the tree'

To get everyone in the Christmas mood the Year 5 and 6 children are going to be leading the singing of a selection of Christmas songs on Wednesday from 3pm on the Key Stage 1 playground. All of our parents, carers and children are welcome to join us.

As the Year 5 and 6 children will be on the Key Stage 1 playground if you pick your child up normally please

head to the Key Stage 1 playground. Year 3 and 4 parents and children are welcome to join us but children will be released from their normal classroom doors.



Chapel Champions: 13th December 2019



Achievement Award

	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	
Reception	Bronwyn: always working hard, following instructions and trying her very best.	lan: swooping in to help during messy moments.
Year 1	Maddie: amazing work and effort in phonics.	Amilee: great organisational skills by completing her dinner menu and writing in her reading record.
Year 2	Charley: brilliant determination in all areas of his learning.	All of Year 2 for organising themselves fabulously during the Nativity practices and performances.
Year 3	Maisie T: independently using Maths equipment to support her learning.	Allissia W: organising herself and others around her every second of the day.
Year 4	Christopher D: a wonderful design on his Smoothie label.	Kristoffer W: showing great organisation in your story.
Year 5	Chase: demonstrating a deep understanding of his English work this week.	Crystal: showing great organisation skills in class and starting her learning promptly.

Applying for a place in Reception

Year 6



Max: for putting 100% effort and commitment into

Children born between 1 September 2015 and 31 August

everything all week.

2016 are due to start Reception in September 2020. The window for applying for a place in Reception opened on 14th November. Parents should have received information from Lincolnshire County Council about this. If your child is 4 between September 2020 and August 2021 then you need to

If you would like to come for a visit or know anybody who does then just make an appointment at the school office.

Christmas Plays

the end of the week.

Thank you to everyone who came to our Christmas Plays this week. The children did a super job. Thanks to the staff for their help with rehearsals and props



and thank you parents and carers for your help with costumes.

Macy-Jai: for being organised and punctual towards

Values Award: Organisation

Don't forget you can keep up to date with all the latest from school by 'following' us on Twitter and 'liking' our Facebook page.



Christmas Craft Day

apply for a place!

All of the children have been involved in craft activities today ready for our Christmas Craft Day on Monday!





